
  

Modern Slavery Statement for financial year ending August 2022 

This statement is made pursuant to Section 54, Part 6 of the Modern Slavery Act 2015 and sets out 

the steps The David Ross Education Trust has taken and is continuing to take to understand and 

minimise the potential risk of modern slavery and human trafficking in our supply chains or in any 

part of our business.   

  

Our Structure, our business and our supply chains  

  

Established in 2007, The David Ross Education Trust is a Multi-Academy Trust, sponsored by The 

David Ross Foundation. The Trust comprises 34 academy schools across the country. Our schools 

range from smaller rural primaries with around 50 children, to much larger secondary schools in the 

centre of urban areas.    
  

As part of the education sector, the Trust recognises that it has a responsibility to take a robust 

approach to slavery and human trafficking and is committed to acting ethically and with integrity 
when acquiring goods and services.  The Trust is committed to creating and ensuring non-

discriminatory and respectful working environment for its staff.   

  

Policies  

  

The Trust reviews policies and procedures on an ongoing basis to ensure they remain legally 

compliant and fit for purpose. The following policies and procedures are considered to be key in 

meeting the requirements of the Modern Slavery Act. 

  

Safeguarding and Child Protection Policy  

  

The Trust embraces its responsibility to develop, implement and monitor policies and procedures to 

safeguard and promote the welfare of children. The Trust Safeguarding and Child Protection Policy 
incorporates all statutory guidance as required in ‘Keeping Children Safe in Education’ as it is 

updated, as well as ‘Working Together to Safeguard Children 2018. All academies are required to 

supplement the Trust Safeguarding and Child Protection policy with contextualised information 

including the local risks of child exploitation. The policy is reviewed annually as required and all 

Trustees, Governors, staff and volunteers are expected to read and comply with its instructions. In 



  

We have clear and rigorous HR policies and procedures and high standards for employees that 

minimise the risk of any form of modern slavery existing within the organisation.  

  

The Trust has procedures and policies in place on all major employment issues, for example, 

disciplinary, grievance, harassment and bullying, Code of Conduct, Whistleblowing Procedures, 1es, 1s



  



  

• Include compliance with Modern Slavery Act 2015 as a condition to become an Approved 

Contractor. 

• Monitor our effectiveness in combating slavery and human trafficking in our organisation by 

recording and monitoring the number of reports received from employees, the public, or law 

enforcement agencies. 
• Child Sexual Exploitation data will be collected centrally and reported annually. 

  

Reporting 

 

To date, no referrals have been made in relation to modern slavery.   

 

  

This statement was approved by the Trust Board on 5th December and will be reviewed annually.  

  

  

  

  

 

 

 

Stuart Burns Chief Executive Officer  

The David Ross Education Trust  

  


